STILLWATER

CANADA INC.

January 30, 2014

Lesley Griffiths

Chair, Joint Review Panel

c/o Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency
160 Elgin Street, 22™ Floor, Place Bell

Ottawa, ON K1A 0H3

Dear Ms. Griffiths:
Re: Joint Panel Hearings — Marathon PGM-Cu Project; Response to letter from Panel
dated 29 Jan 2014 requesting SCI provide its views on the concerns expressed in the

letter from Lake Superior Binational Forum, Environment North, Northwatch and
MiningWatch Canada, dated 27 January 2014.

The referenced letter correctly identifies that the Feasibility Study is not yet complete. We are
not able to respond until such time that the work is complete

Yours sincerely,

<original signed by>

Clark Gilbert
Vice President and General Manager
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